Gulf Coast Orchid Society Newsletter

October 20, 2013
Our October meeting will be held Sunday, October 20, at 2:00 at the Jeff Davis
Community College located at the corner of Runnymeade Rd and Debuys; just north of
Pass Rd. We will meet in the cafeteria meeting room. Orchids 101 lead by Glen Ladnier

will start at 1:30. This month’s Orchids 101 subject is our Hawaiian orchid order. Glen will use this time
to review and answer questions about the plant list from H&R Nurseries in Hawaii. More about the
order later in this newsletter.

, PROGRAM: The program will be a planning session
for our February 14, 2014 show. This will be our first
show in a non mall setting. We don’t have to be
open to the public from 7:00 am till 9:00 pm! We
have set our own hours which will be more
accommodating to our members, vendors and
exhibitors. There are obstacles and we’ll need your
input. For the first time we’ll need signage. We have
to inform the public of our new location. We have a
full kitchen with an icemaker so our hospitality may
be a little different. We had some problems with our
dessert cook off last year. We need to set some

C. aclandiae from H&R price list rules and need the opinions of all our cooks. We
need your input so please come to the meeting and help us make these decisions.

FUTURE PROGRAMS: Our November 17 meeting will be the third Sunday because we are having a
special speaker that we are sharing with four other societies in the area. Roy Tokunaga from H&R
Orchids in Hawaii will speak on “An Introduction to Dendrobiums with Emphasis on the Latouria and
Formosae Sections,”.and he will bring our preordered plants and other plants to sell.

December 8, Christmas meeting — orchid bingo and pot luck luncheon.

January 13, 2014, open: plant sale to raise money for our Feb. show art contest.

REFRESHMENTS: Andra Mladinich and Jo Ann Vaz will bring October’s refreshments. Beryl Davis and
Jake Jacobsen will bring November’s refreshments. If you’d like to bring refreshments or change your
assigned date; call Andra Mladinich at 228-365-0640.

)

. , A HAWAII PREORDER: The plant list from H&R is

b W ¢ attached. Glen Ladnier was kind enough to make
some suggestions from the list and they are
highlighted. The list is so large that he cannot go
over the entire list in the 30 minutes allotted to
Orchids 101 so if you have any particular plants
that you would like reviewed please contact
Glen at 228-392-0919 and let him know before
the meeting.

Jo Ann has to get the completed order to H&R
no later than Monday, November 4 so she has to
have your order by October 31. There will be no

Den. Golden Aya from H&R list shipping or packing charges and regular items



W|II get a 20% discount. You must pay for your plants when you pick them up so either get them at the

November 17 meeting or make arrangements with Jo Ann
to pick them up before the meeting. Her phone number is
601-947-8777.

Please supply Jo Ann with the five or 6 digit plant code, the
plant name, the pot size if available and price. An
interactive order form is attached; please use it for your
order. Glen says to be aware of the abbreviations used by
the nursery. Many of the 2” pots will need at least 2 or 3
three years to bloom. Many others are only sold as compots
(CP) and they will require many more years to bloom. FS
stands for flowering size. Nr FS stands for near flowering
H&R community pot (CP 15-20 plants in each) size. 4N stands for tetrap|oid_

COLCHICINE TREATMENT: Some of the plants on the list say
‘Colchicine treated’, Jo Ann asked Mr. Tokunaga what that
meant and here is the question and his reply. Q. | know the
term ‘colchicine treated’ and have heard it used in orchids but
would that be the most desirable plant and should we suggest
to our members that they buy those types instead of the
regular type? A. If the plants were treated with colchicine, we
are attempting to double the chromosomes to create
tetraploids. They are superior to the original diploid species.

Not all plants convert. The range is from 10% to 90%. There is
a risk that the plant may be unchanged. It is like the slot
machines. Odds are good and the cost low. If they wait a
decade, | will have the species in tetraploid form. These will be
the seedings from tetraploid parents. On our list, | have the
seedlings made from species | treated more than 10 years ago.

C. schilleriana and C. mossiae are good examples. Give
me another 20 years and most of the species will be tetraploid.

For those who cannot wait, the colchicine treated plants are the

C amethystoglossa '"H&R Supreme' 4 n plant best bet.

UPCOMING SHOWS: Here’s a list of local shows

Oct 19 - 20* Fall Mid America Orchid Congress Orchid Show and Sale Dayton, Ohio

November 14-16, 2013 American Orchid Society Fall Members’ meetings, AOS home at Fairchild
Tropical Botanic Garden in Coral Gables, FL.

Feb 14-16 2014 Gulf Coast Orchid Society Show, Gautier Convention Center

Feb 28-March 2 2014 Mobile Area Orchid Society Show and Sale, Mobile Botanic Gardens
March 14 -16, 2014 Greater Pensacola Orchid Society Show

March 21-23, 2014 Terrebonne Orchid Society Show, South Land Mall, Houma, Louisiana

Sept. 10-14, 2014 World Orchid Conference Johannesburg, South Africa

GCOS WEBSITE: Our webmaster Chip Lechner has updated the website. www.gcorchids.org. It now has
our 2014 show information. Thanks to Chip and also a big thank you to all of you who add to our face
book page.

WHAT CAN | DO NOW TO HAVE MY PLANTS READY FOR THE FEBRUARY SHOW? When Bob Fuchs
came to visit us a few years back he said three months before a show he gives his plants a treatment
with Epsom Salts. It works! Around the first of November water your plants with a solution of 1



tablespoon of Epson Salts to one gallon of water. Water
like you regularly would. Do not use any fertilizer just
water and Epsom Salts. The next time you water repeat
the Epsom Salts treatment. Then resume your regular
watering and fertilizing routine for the winter. It would not
hurt to switch from a balanced fertilizer to a bloom
booster. Remember to water early in the day and only on
warm sunny days. A lot of orchids prefer a little drying out
during the winter and wet plants at night opens the door
to bacterial infections.

Den. Zengo Diaﬁwnd for sale this month a Den. phalaenopsis WHAT'’S FOR SALE THIS MONTH: Remember those
e Dendrobiums that we bought from Carmela Orchids in
March? Well they are blooming now and Jo Ann will bring them in to sell. She’ll bring in some of her

own for sale also. These plants will be available for purchase only during the break.
N : /-" T )

DENDROBIUMS: This is one of the biggest most
complicated sections of orchids there is. Next month Mr.
Tokunaga will show us two strange new types but for now
we generally see two main types of Dendrobiums at our
show and tell tables.

In the spring we see lots of the Nobile or soft cane types.
These plants like cool weather and not much water in the
winter. They reward us with lots of wonderful colorful
long lasting flowers and then don’t bloom again next till
the next spring. The other type we see are the evergreen
Den Blue Seas 'Mr. Tony' CCM/AOS an antelope type or hard cane types which bloom off and on all year long.
These love heat and light and don’t like the cold so they are very happy and blooming like crazy right
now. We should see quite a few on our October Show and Tell Table. The hard cane Dendrobiums can
generally trace their lineage back to two main types the antelope Dendrobiums like antennatum and
canaliculatum and the Dendrobium phalaenopsis types. These types interbreed readily and make
beautiful flowers that bloom practically year round.

The best thing about the evergreen or hard cane Dendrobiums is that they love to have their flowers
cut. Cut a spike and two will grow back in its place if given the right conditions. Cut flower spikes last
for weeks if kept in clean cool water.

NAME TAGS AND SHIRTS: If you want a GCOS name tag; see Marilyn at the meeting. Chip Lechner’s
Mom can machine embroider an orchid, the society’s name and the member’s name on shirts that
members supply. The fee is $15.00 and $3.00 for your name. Find a shirt that you’d like to have
embroidered, wash it, and bring the clean shirt to the meeting. Clearly print your name as you want it
to appear on the shirt on a piece of paper and safety pin it to the shirt. Put your phone number on the
paper too, in case there are any questions.

SHOW TROPHIES: If you donated a trophy and want to donate again this year we’ll have a list available
at the meeting. We will need your trophies or the money ($15.00) by our Christmas meeting.

NEW EXHIBIT RULE: We are all great growers. Somehow we’ve gotten the reputation of buying plants
at shows for our exhibit. This is not good! If needed in the future we’ll do a smaller exhibit. So we have
set a new rule for our 2014 exhibit season. No orchid plants will be put into the society’s exhibits
unless they have been registered before the show with our plant registration person which is usually
Andra Mladinich. The only exception will be if the Exhibit Chairperson, usually Becky Jolly-Wood,
asks for more plants and then only depending on the size and color needed to finish the exhibit.



